
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
JUNE 1, 2015 

 
 The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their regular monthly meeting at the 
township building, 1185 Limestone Road, Oxford, PA at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, June 1, 2015. 
 
 Members present:  Christine Nibouar, Sam Reyburn, David Underwood, Harold Bryson and Karl 
Herr. 
 
 Others present:  Jane Daggett, Secretary, Charles Fleischmann, Scott Rugen and Clair King. 
 
The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Christine Nibouar at 7:00 P.M. 
 
MINUTES – Motion was made by Harold Bryson, seconded by Sam Reyburn and carried to approve the 
May 4, 2015 Minutes.  MOTION CARRIED. 
 
CLAIR KING/FORTUGNA PROPERTY – Mr. King presented a sketch plan to the Planning 
Commission.  Mr. King is interested in purchasing approximately 30 acres from the Alfred Fortugna 
property.  Mr. King would like to add the purchased property eventually to the Agricultural Preservation 
Board.  Mr. Gene Fortugna has been in contact with Concord Land Planners to survey and draw up 
formal, add-on subdivision plans. 
 
OXFORD REGION PLANNING COMMITTEE – The Supervisor gave the Planning Commission a list 
of Top Priorities from the Oxford Region Planning Committee for them to review and rank in order of 
what they consider importance.  There are different categories which we must begin implementation.  
Scott Rugen gave some examples to the Planning Commission.  Papers are due before the next Oxford 
Region meeting which will be June 24th at Lower Oxford Township building.  Scott also informed the 
Planning Commission that speaker, David Ross will be giving a lecture on the Serpentine Barrens and all 
are invited to attend.  Scott and Charlie both stressed identifying and recognizing the seriousness and 
importance of water quality and storm water management.  Charlie also mentioned the danger of pipelines 
and that we should be incorporating this into our planning.  The Supervisors plan or holding work 
sessions in the future regarding items of concerns.  Christine, Dave and Karl filled out their papers and 
handed in to the Secretary to pass along to the Supervisors. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Karl Herr, seconded by 
Harold Bryson and carried to adjourn at 8:00 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
  
 
 


